
Student Council Minutes (meeting was on 9/21/05) 
 
Attendance was taken. Jonathan Dunn moved that the minutes be postponed until next 
meeting because Emily Rudman had left them in another folder. Ian seconded, and the 
motion passed. Mohit gave the Treasurer’s Report. Our new balance is $7,482.33. Emily 
read the Thank You note the council received from St. Anne’s for their donation of $450. 
Brandi and Laura will sell donuts this Friday (9/23). Gregor and Adil will sell donuts the 
following Friday. Dave Hartmann was announced as the senior class choice for the new 
Senior Class Council Representative. Judith moved to accept Dave as a new member to 
the council, Clif seconded, and the motion passed. Ashley inducted Dave, and everyone 
clapped. Judith announced that Chad will be the new Senior Class Secretary. Ashley gave 
the second reading of the Mock Trial Team. Jonathan Dunn moved to approve the club, 
Michael seconded, and the motion passed. Jonathan Biberstine gave the Council 
Evaluations report. He announced that Registration received a rating of 7 out of 10. The 
process of registration went well, but several students complained about the quality of 
their ID picture due to the new camera. The New Student Luncheon received and 8.5 out 
of ten. Both new and old students enjoyed the event, but one new student complained that 
the cafeteria was too small of a site. MORP was given a rating of 6 out of ten due to 
complaints about too much rap music and the lack of a picture area for couples. Chad 
gave the report that no other clubs in the school were planning on doing a fundraiser for 
the victims of Hurricane Katrina. Chelsea March told the council that the Homecoming 
parade line up is at 6:00 pm on Friday (9/23) in the Cumberland parking lot. The parade 
will begin at 6:15 and end at the High School Sports Complex. All council members were 
urged to help clean up Spirit Week decorations after school on Friday (9/23). Welcoming, 
Spirit, and Activities committees were told that they need to write a report about their 
respective events for next year’s committee heads. All of the freshman Council members, 
except for Augusto, volunteered to pass out boom sticks before the game on Friday 
(9/23). Judith announced that the Constitutional Revisions committee made a change in 
the Council Constitution. Previously, Article IV: Elections stated, “In the case of 
resignation, impeachment, or removal of a Student Council or class officer or 
representative, the Vice-President/Treasurer shall replace the President.” Now the 
constitution here states, “In the case of resignation, impeachment, or removal of the 
President of the Student Council, the Vice-President/Treasurer shall replace the 
President.” Brian moved to allot $2000 to put on The Hypnotist convocation, Ian 
seconded, and the motion passed. Clif presented blue sheets for the sophomore class to 
put on a Rat Trap, the Junior Prom Board to have a garage sale, the Cheerleaders to sell 
handmade soap, WeSSO to collect donations to help cure breast cancer, and for Pep Club 
to hold Penny Wars to promote school spirit. Clif moved that each of these blue sheets be 
passed, Ian seconded, and the motion passed. Clif moved the we adjourn, Brian seconded, 
and the motion passed.  


